
January - March 2018 Volume 30, No. 1 

New Year Wishes 
As the year comes to a close and a new one begins, we can look back at the changes, mostly 
positive, that have occurred around us. Glen Cove is a beautiful community that has endured 
some challenges over the past couple of years. We’ve been through a recession and a five year 
drought, changes in local and county government, and the closing of a fire station while wild grass 
fires singed the edges of our community. We have had to evict squatters, increase the number of 
neighborhood watch groups, and work closely with a wide range of city departments in order to 
get things done. 
We’ve been able to survive all the negative things because we’re part of a larger community. 
Hopefully it doesn’t come as a surprise to you that we’re a community within the City of Vallejo. 
We depend on the city for our security and safety, for our water and for the maintenance of our 
streets and landscaping, and for many other services. Yes, we pay taxes and the Glen Cove Com-
munity pays for other specific services, but ultimately, most services come out of City Hall.  
 
The Glen Cove Community Board members have worked over the years to cultivate positive work-
ing relationships with a wide range of city departments to ensure that our community’s needs are 
addressed; however, it’s essential that our residents become more involved as well. Residents 
can start by keeping themselves informed, by attending the Glen Cove Community Association 
Meetings, by communicating with their Development Representatives, and by addressing the City 
Council directly on issues that matter to them/you. Please keep in mind that Board Members are 
volunteers. Most have day jobs so it’s up to each one of us to do what we can when we can.  
Vallejo has a new mayor, Bob Sampayan, and Monica Brown is the new county supervisor that 
represents Glen Cove. We also have a new superintendent of schools. The board also keeps the 
lines of communication open with elected officials to ensure that the city and county are accounta-
ble in addressing our concerns.   
 
Glen Cove looks great, but, it has looked better 
in the past. Lots of houses need painting, and 
new or refreshed landscaping. Improvement is 
happening overall but please keep in mind that 
your home is probably your greatest invest-
ment. If you’re a renter, you probably moved to 
Glen Cove because it’s a nice place to live. 
We’re glad that you’re here so help us keep 
Glen Cove beautiful.  
The Glen Cove Community Association wishes 
each and all of you a happy new year. 
 
Glen Cove Community Association 
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Letter from the President 

  Happy post holidays/New Year Glen Cove! I hope everyone had a wonderful season and got to 
spend time with those that are near and dear. The entry way was decorated once again which re-
ceived praise from many neighbors and their guests. The Christmas house was yet again a hit from 
around the bay area. The GCCA donates funds every year to this expensive endeavor. The donation 
box should still be up if you feel so inclined. I learned this year that the setup starts in September 
and they are always looking for volunteers. Stay alert around that time this year as I’ll attempt to get 
a GCCA group together.  
At the end of the year the GCCA seems to slow down a little. There are fewer outdoor projects that 
require architectural reviews and people simply get busy with their personal lives (remember GCCA 
is a volunteer organization). That being said, there are two items I want to talk about: 
1) New representatives!!! As of the October meeting, 4 new representatives were elected (The 
Shores - Jackie Corsun, Waterview - Cecelia Henderson and Gwen Murphy, and Westpointe - Jere-
my Davis) They officially start in January but they have all already stepped up. We held a getting 
started meeting that will help them go out into their communities and help their neighbors. REMEM-
BER!!! We still have openings in different area’s around Glen Cove. Check http://
www.glencovevallejo.com/assn-directory.html to see if your neighborhood needs a rep. Contact us 
with interest/questions at GlenCoveVallejo@Gmail.com or at 707-563-1226. 
2) Let talk a little about speeding. A few years back the GCCA assisted in getting the speed 
sighs put up on Glen Cove Parkway. I can say with 100% accuracy that these have slowed some 
motorists (As I am one of those motorists.) but no where near all. This has been a frustrating issue 
on what can/can’t be done. The GCCA has investigated solutions such as speedbumps and traffic 
cameras with no success. In the November board meeting a number of representatives volunteered 
to form a committee with the goal of solving/mitigating this issue. One of the big concern area’s is in 
front of the park. People run the stop sign and there is genuine fear that a child will be hit. They have 
reached out and other organizations (such as HOA’s) are willing to assist. If you would like to help, 
please email GlenCoveVallejo@Gmail.com 
I wanted to finish with a wonderful interaction I had with a neighbor today. While I know the people 

around the front of my house, I don’t know the 
folks behind me. One of them was able to get my 
wife’s attention today to inform us of a problem. It 
turns out that in my backyard I have a few agave 
plants that are on the fence line and growing into 
the fence. She informed us that they were grow-
ing into her yard and damaging the fence. She is 
absolutely right, and I told her (and meant it) that 
we will have them taken care of as soon as possi-
ble. She then offered to pay for part of it… plants 
in my yard growing into hers… We immediately 
declined but I was absolutely astonished. It was a 
wonderful interaction and not the last. We ex-
changed numbers and I’m sure I can get her to 
come over for national night out. I know it is not 
true for all but I mean this whole heartedly, my 
Glen Cove neighbors are the best neighbors I 
have ever had. Happy New Year Glen Cove!  

Tim Pickens 

Serving Glen Cove  
since 1986 

Real Estate Counseling * Selling *  Buying * 
*  Investments *   

*Property Management* 

(707) 648-1642 
CTPickens@aol.com 

 
164 Robles Way #356  

Vallejo, CA 94591 
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Continued on next page 

Before you store your  
tools, have them  
professionally serviced. 

The winter solstice has passed.  The shortest days of the year do not provide a great deal of day-
light for gardening but they do signal that it is time to perform certain tasks.  It may also be produc-
tive to reflect on ways to be a more successful gardener. 
 
Generally speaking, spring comes to Glen Cove in February.  Many plants that were dormant come 
to life with new growth.  This fact means that most of the pruning should be done prior to the onset 
of spring. 
 
In my yard there are several species of ornamental fountain grass (Pennisetum orientale, P. xad-
vena, and P. rubrum).  I use my electric hedge trimmer to cut away most of last season’s growth so 
that low mounds remain. The hybrid tea roses will be cut so that each plant has four or five eighteen 
inch stalks with buds on the ends facing away from the center of the plant. The climbing rose bush 
is much larger but it makes sense to cut away most of the smaller branches and leave several larg-
er ones. 
 
You may have noticed the severe pruning of miles of Nerium oleanders in the center median of 
highway 780.  This work indicates that it is appropriate to 
cut back perennial shrubs to encourage later growth.  
Mexican Sage (Salvia leucantha) bears white flowers 
with purple calyxes.  In order to limit plant size and en-
courage subsequent flowering the stems should be cut 
back to ground level prior to spring growth.  The butterfly 
bush (Buddleja davidii) can be severely cut back to 18 
inches tall. Also, most annuals are finished for the year 
and should be pulled out of the ground.  
 
In my backyard is a deciduous tree, Chinese Tallow (Sapium sebiferum), that I would not recom-
mend because its roots grow on the surface and make mowing the adjacent lawn very difficult.  
Nonetheless, I will collect the leaves and replenish the pile next to my compost bins.   Compost is 
made from a mixture that is roughly half green (nitrogen containing material like non-meat food 
scraps, coffee grounds, or fresh grass clippings) and half brown (carbon containing materials like 
dried leaves). It is convenient to keep a pile of dried leaves by the bin in order to have a ready sup-
ply of carbon throughout the year. The compost mixture should be kept moist, not too wet, and 
should be turned periodically in order to allow oxygen in so that microorganisms can do their work 
of breaking down the plant material. 
 

Horticultural Musings on a Winter’s Day 



GLEN COVE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

5 

www.GlenCoveVallejo.com 

 

Once the pear tree begins to form white blossoms (10% of 
full flowering) in the spring it is recommended to spray with 
a fungicide containing a copper solution intended to fight 
fire blight. 
 
We are fortunate to be able to grow plants all year round.  
In the past I have not had the greatest success with winter 
vegetable crops.  As an example, I would plant collard 
seedlings in late October or early November and be unhap-
py that the tender leaves were eaten before the plants had 
the chance to establish themselves.  This past fall I planted 
collards, kale, and broccoli seedlings at the end of Septem-
ber. During the next month these plants got an excellent 

start in the warm, dry weather and were firmly established before the first rains and the initial on-
slaught of snails and other cool weather predators. It is recommended that seeds for these winter 
crops be sown in August.  
 
So, although the days are short and most plants are dormant there are plenty of gardening tasks.  
The winter vegetable garden must be tended, annuals removed, trees and shrubs pruned, and 
leaves raked.  There is little rest for the year-round gardener! 
 
Ward Stewart 
UC Master Gardener-Solano  

Horticultural Musings on a Winter’s Day continued  
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Glen Cove 
 Christmas House 

 
The G.C.C.A. President John Douglas and 
his son Malcolm, presented Mr. Bob Taylor 
with a check for $200 to help The Taylor’s 
with their P.G.& E costs in recognition for 

the wonderful Holiday Spirit and enjoyment 
they bring to our community. 

 
This year the Taylors have made the top 
path along the front of their house handi-

cap accessible with a paved pathway. 
 

If you would like to donate to help the Tay-
lor’s P.G.& E bill, there are two donation 
boxes at the house.  One is by the road-
side mailbox and the other is at the top of 

the driveway by the Santa chair.  
 

They also have a FaceBook page if you 
would like to share your photos at  

 
https://www.facebook.com/
ChristmasHouseGlenCove/ 
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GCCA Donations to the Glen 
Cove Elementary School 

Many thanks to those who donated to the 

 

Alfeld, Diane 

Ash, Steve & Sandra 

Bowen, Ron & Kathy 

Cas�llo, Miguel 

Chandler, Vincent & Irene 

Corsun, Robert & Jackie 

Douglas, Johnathan 

Franco, Charito & Noel 

Jackson, Percy & Merril 

Jameson, Karen 

Kaduk, Debra & Jason 

Keith, Henry & Cory 

Kern, Jeffrey & Teresa 

Kiser, Patrick 

Krenzke, David & Mary 

Lee, Annie & Ernest 

Mack, Roscoe & Elizabeth 

Masalaysay, Alec 

Mimiaga, Tom & Pam 

Myers, Ray 

Porter, Mark 

Price, Michael & Deborah 

Sarmiento, Jimmy & Rebecca 

Shifle/, Woodrow 

Soop, Pauline & Allen 

Souza, Rosanna & Kenneth 

Stanley, Michael 

Stewart, Elissa & Ward 

Swea2ield, Michael & Zee 

Tandjung, Bambang 

Tobias, Deo & Elizabeth 

Turnbull, Russ & Kathleen Craig 

Wu, Joseph & Iris 

THANK 
YOU 
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Aguirre, Cesar & O�lia 

Alfeld, Diane 

Allen, Leon & Irma 

Alton, Byron & Susan  

Amso, Houda  

Anway, Tina & Rhondo  

Arzio, John & Barbara  

Ash, Steve & Sandra  

Baccay, Raul & Bernie  

Begin, Joe 

Beserra, Sarah 

Birdsong, Cathy & Kary  

Bohanon, Eric & Tanya 

Bowen, Ron & Kathy 

Bowens, Linda & Raymond  

Braheny, David 

Brown, Kenneth & Jyne/e  

Burge, Jerome 

Cahill, Joan & Richard  

Cas�llo, Miguel  

Chambers, Mark 

Chandler, Vincent & Irene  

Chen, Lawrence 

Ciceron, Ferdinand & Menchu 

Clavo-Hall, Jacqueline  

Clearfield, Susan 

Collins, Herbert & Leilani  

Contawe, Nerissa & Marc Be�nol 

Cook, Gene 

Cook, Laura 

Corsun, Robert & Jackie  

Cross, Nancy 

CSU Maritime Academy 

Davis, Keith & Juenita 

Dees, Alexis 

DeGennaro, Ralph & Kay  

Denay, Maryann & Richard  

Dey, Karen & Les 

Dietman, Rebecca  

Douglas, Johnathan 

Dwyer, Niki & Thomas 

Many thanks to those who renewed or joined the Glen Cove Community Association   

Membership 

Ellis, Debbie 

Ellison, Gary & Kathleen 

Embree, Bill & Carlene 

Emmanizer, Jonathan 

Faucher, Jennifer & David 

Fernandez, Noel & Imelda 

Fink, Dennis & Maria  

Finley,  James & Kiszia, John  

Fisher, Ruth O & James D 

Flannery, Jo  

Fong, Bill & E/a 

Fox, John 

Franco, Charito & Noel 

Fudge, Annie 

Garcia, Yolanda  

Gardner, Clarelee  

Giffin, Nancy 

Gilfix, Gary 

Glen Cove Marina 

Glen Cove Yacht Club 

Gonzalo, Stacey Louie & Maritess 

Greer, Dan 

Gregory, Kristen 

Guevarra, Irene & Gerardo  

Guillen, Marlene & Manuel  

Hendow, Marie 

Heppe, Karol  

Hodge, Rosemarie  

Hollland, Dorris 

Holzman, Joel  

Ho=nger, Cole/e 

Huff, Clyde & Karen  

Jackson, Percy & Merril  

Jameson, Karen  

Jamias, Juanito & Milagros 

Jenkins, Yvonne 

Johnson, Adrian 

Johnson, Nicole  

Johnson, Sargent & Dolores  

Johnson, Vic & Nancy 

Kaduk, Debra & Jason  

Keith, Henry & Corazon  

Kern, Jeffrey & Teresa  

Kilbourne, Dale & Charlie 

Kiser, Patrick  

Kish, Geno 

Krannawi/er, Cheri & Arthur 

Krenzke, David & Mary  

Lake, Julie  

Lambert, Carmen & Ken  

Laprade, Rose Mary & Buce  

Lasky, Virginia & Lloyd 

Laurie, Sherri 

Leaser, Nicha & Bradford 

Lediju, Lola & Tonia  

Lee, Annie Ernest  

Lee, Theresa Stevens 

Lindberg, David 

Louvigny, Monique 

Mack, Roscoe & Elizabeth  

Malonzo, Norberto & Corazon  

Mandel, Dave & Hilary 

Manley, David & Joan 

Marocchino, Kathryn & Gianfranco 

Masalasay, Alec & Blesilda 

McCarthy, Patricia  

McCormick, Rowen 

McKenzie, Carol 

Menke, Michelle 

Mimiaga, Tom & Pam  

Moore, Darlen & April  

Mora, Jaime & Marilyn  

Morton, Jackie & Jerry 

Mueller, Karen  

Mundian, Maninderpal 

Murphy, Kathy & William  

Myers, Jill & Ray 

Myslik, Nico Adel & JoEllen 

O'Leary, Kelly & Michael  

Ocampo, Manuel & Isabelita  

Ochoa, Jesus & Lita  



GLEN COVE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

9 

www.GlenCoveVallejo.com 

 

Ona, Rebecca  

Ong, Patricio 

Oracoy, Rebecca & Millard 

Overton, Linda & Frank 

Panlilio, Tony 

Penrose,Corey &  Robert 

Perez,  Jeanne/e 

Pica, Joseph & Rosemarie  

Plump, Dave & Margaret  

Porter, Mark 

Powell, Bill & Gloria 

Powers, Bill & Ta?,  Kelly  

Prell, Sharon  

Price, Deborah & Michael  

Quiroz, Silvestre  

Remer, Lorraine  

Reyes, Mar�n 

Rhine, Jeffrey 

Romero, Virginia 

Roos, Paul 

Rose, Patricia & Dale 

San�banez, Laura 

Sarmiento, Jimmy & Rebecca  

Sarry, Paul & Romero, Gayle  

Sessler, Debbie & Bertha Leaver 

Shanks, Deborah & Marian  

Shaves, Linda & John  

Shelhorn, George & Leah 

Shifle/, Woodrow 

Skinner, Jeffery & Yve/e 

Soop, Allen & Pauline  

Sosa, Rodolfo & Elizabeth  

So�ros, James 

Souza, Rosanna & Kenneth  

Stanley, Michael  

Stern, Eileen 

Stewart, Jerrell 

Stewart, Ward & Elissa 

Stewart, Wilhelmina & Horace 

Suico, Bernardita  

Swea2ield, Michael & Zee 

Talbot, Ph.D., Kay 

Tandjung, Bambang 

Tobias, Deo & Elizabeth  

Tognoli, Elizabeth 

Tregle, Joseph  

Turley, Norm & Nilda 

Turnbull, Russ & Craig,  Kathleen 

Turner, Kevin & Be/y 

Uyeno, Sco/ & Lore/a  

Van Der Bruggen, Joanne 

VanDerVoort, William 

Villella, Jeanne/e 

von Emster, Edward & Susan 

Wahng, Dennis 

Welsh, M. Dale  

West, Lisa & Kim  

Williams, Sherry 

Williams, Wilhelmena & Mosely, Diane  

Winslow, Norvell 

Woods, Michael & Debbie  

Wright, Dianne  

Wright, Johanna & John  

Wu, Joseph & Iris  

Yumul, Rod  

Zimmermann, Neal & Monica  

Membership Contd. 
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Vallejo Police Depart-
ment App now available 
for iPhone and Android 
devices. Important con-
tact number, online re-
porting and crime statis-
tics map. The apps are 
free. 

Next Door  is a great way to communicate with your neighbors on crime, happen-
ings, lost pets, and events.  The Vallejo Police and Fire Departments frequently use 
the Next Door boards for announcements, police actions and warnings, HOWEVER 
THE POLICE DO NOT READ IT FOR REPORTING CRIMES.  Apps are free for 
iPhones and Android phones.  Website sign up is at NextDoor.com. 
There is a general Glen Cove group as well as small Glen Cove development groups.  If you have 
already signed up for Next Door information postings, you should have received an invite to your de-
velopment’s group. To find your development by street name, visit our website  
http://www.GlenCoveVallejo.com/developmentstreets.html 

Street Sign Replacements 

Quite a few of the blue reflective street signs in Glen Cove are bleaching 
out, mainly those with direct sunlight.  The City has a committee that 
must approve how the signs look and there is not a standard design yet.  
If your street sign is illegible, take a picture of it and report it on See 
Click Fix.  The City will then replace the sign with temporary ones such 
as seen on the right.  Once the City’s committee has made a design de-
cision, the City will replace many street signs including Glen Cove’s.   
 
See trash dumped, street light burned out or a city maintenance problem?  The SeeClickFix app 
and website allows you to immediately report the problem, and upload a photo and track the re-
sponse and corrections.  The Vallejo Maintenance Dept acknowledges receipt of the report and 
adds follow ups or completion notifications appropriately. 
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GCCA Officers 

President, John Douglas…………………...……jdouglas@handhelding.com….925-285-5873 
Treasurer, Ron Bowen ...……………………………………………...……RCBowen@ymail.com 
Secretary, Maryanne Denay……………………………………………………………...….557-7480      

COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 
  

Board of Directors (Development Reps.) 
California Lighthouse ………John Douglas 925-285-5873                                                  
California View…………………Frank Overton 742-3006 
The Crest .................... …………REP NEEDED 
The Estates ................................. REP NEEDED 
Glen Cove Hills………………..REP NEEDED 
Glen Cove Landing .................... REP NEEDED 
Harbor Homes………………….…Dave Mendel 641-1218 
Harbour Towne………………Neal Zimmerman 556-3467  
Headlands……………Ron Bowen RCBowen@ymail.com 
                                                          Jeanne Forte 557-7575 
Marina Estates ................ ……...REP NEEDED 
Marina Vista…………………...REP NEEDED 
Olde Towne II………………Stacey Kennington 643-3585 
Olde Towne…………...Kathryn D. Marocchino  557-8595 
The Pointe………………………...Ward Stewart 644-9031 
Quiet Harbor………………….Maryanne Denay 557-7480 
…………………………....Gary Gilfix garygx@mac.com 
The Ridge……………………….REP NEEDED 
Seascape…………………...Diana Dowling 415-990-1878 
                                                               John Fox 548-8870 
Shipwatch………………………..Pedro Mendez 554-2162 
The Shores……………………. ...Jackie Corsun  557-8591  
Vista del Mar………………….…Ruth O. Fisher 649-2246   
 ………………………………Barbara Sizelove   557-6030 
Waterview…………………..Cecelia Henderson 319-5444 
………………………………......Gwen Murphy 553-7739 
Westpointe…………………..Jeremy Davis  925-324-4037 

 
GCCA Steering Committees  
Garage Sales………..……….Stacey Kennington 643-3585 
GC Playground / Park .…  ……………..GVRD- 648-4600 
L.M.D………………. Ron Bowen RCBowen@ymail.com 
Membership (GCCA)…….……....Ward Stewart 644-9031 
Newsletter -Miguel Castillo-GlenCoveVallejo@gmail.com 
 

VALLEJO POLICE DEPARTMENT 
Cell Phone Emergency ........................................ 552-3285 
V.P.D. (non-emergency) ..................................... 648-4321 
VFOG Graffiti Hotline ........................................ 648-4397 
 
CITY OF VALLEJO 
Building Permit Dept .......................................... 648-4387 
City Clerk  ........................................................... 648-4527 
City Council Members ........................................ 648-4575 
City Manager (Greg Nyhoff) .............................. 648-4576 
Code Enforcement  .............................................. 648-4469 
Landscape Inspector  ........................................... 649-3416 
Mayor (Bob Sampayan) ...................................... 648-4377 
Planning Division ................................................ 648-4326 
Public Works  (Traffic Signals) .......................... 648-4300 
       After Hours .................................................. 648-4313 
Public Works Maintenance ................................. 648-4556 
Street Lights (burned out) ................................... 649-5413 
Illegal Garbage Dumping …………………...    .648-4556 

IMPORTANT COMMUNITY & CITY NUMBERS 
Abandoned Vehicles ........................................... 648-4682 
Abandoned Safeway Carts .................................. 554-4467 
Animal Control .................................................... 645-7906 
Dead Animal Removal ........................................ 552-3110 
       After Hours ................................................... 552-0221 
Dead Animal Removal, Cal-Trans ...................... 428-2031 
Glen Cove School ................................................ 556-8491 
G.V.R.D  ............................................................. 648-4600 
Hazardous Waste (Amer. Cyn.)................ 1-800-984-9661 
Paint Disposal (recycled) . ................................... 552-3110 
Post Office Cluster Box Repair ........................... 642-9582 
Recycling (curbside) ........................................... 644-2413 
Recycling (disposal) Recology Vallejo ............... 552-3174 
Solano County. Assessor-Rec. Office ................. 784-6265 
        (property owner Name/Address Info.) 
Solano County Transit (SolTrans) ...................... 648-4666  
U.S. Coast Guard ................................................. 643-2975 
V.F.D., Weed and Debris Abatement ................. .648-4565 
Narcotics Tip Line………………………………784 -1351 

Or see what is happening in your  
neighborhood at: 

https://glencovevallejo.nextdoor.com/news_feed/ 

Catch us on Facebook at: 
https://www.facebook.com/

GlenCoveVallejo 
New general phone number for 

GCCA: 707-563-1226 



GLEN COVE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

13 

www.GlenCoveVallejo.com 

 

 

Glen Cove Community Assn. 
164 Robles Way, #254 
Vallejo, CA  94591 
707-563-1226 
 
 

Publishing Information: 
 

The Glen Cove—“Neighbor to Neighbor” 
 

Newsletter is a publication of the Glen Cove Community Association 
 
 

DEADLINE FOR THE NEXT DIGITAL ISSUE:  March 15, 2018 
 

News/Articles Submission & information:  
GlenCoveVallejo.com/Newsletter  
 

Ad Submissions & Information: 
Contact Neal or Monica Zimmerman at 707 556-3467 or email: mazimmerman51@gmail.com 

 

Want to stay connected with what’s happening in Vallejo?  Sign up for the 

City of Vallejo’s E-Newsle/er and other communica�on op�ons at  

h/p://www.ci.vallejo.ca.us/cms/one.aspx?objectId=26266 

Speeding on Glen Cove Parkway is becoming more common and 
dangerous. Please make sure your family and their visitors maintain 
a SAFE speed. The above photo was a sole accident due to unsafe 

speed around an uphill curve in early October. 


